
 

 

 

      NEWSLETTER #14 
Lake Grace District High School 

Thursday 5th September 

Term 3 
 Upcoming Events 

Phone: (08) 9865 4500 Address:  1 School Place, Lake Grace, W.A, 6353 

Email: lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au 

SCHOOL HOURS 

Monday (early close) 

8.45am—2.30pm 

Tuesday to Friday 

8.45am—3.15pm 
 

Faction Athletics  

Jumps Day 

Monday 9th September 

 
Faction Athletics Carnival 

Wednesday 11th 

September 

 
Kindy/PP Open Classroom 

&Assembly 

Thursday 12th September 

@ 2.20pm 

 
Narrogin Ag Open Day 

Friday 13th September 

 
Country Week 

Sunday 15th-20th 

September 

 
Year 5/6 Camp 

Wednesday 18th-20th 

September 

 
Last Day of Term 3 

Friday 20th September 

 
School Recommences 

Monday 7th October 

  
P & C Meeting  

Monday 14th October 

Citizenship | Scholarship | Responsibility | Respect | Commitment  

On the 19th of August 2024, the Student Leaders organised for Lake Grace 

District High School to take part in Daffodil Day to raise money and                    

awareness for the Cancer Council and their research. 75 bunches of                   

daffodils and badges we ordered and the Student Leaders worked half hour 

shifts selling them on Thursday morning at the local IGA.  

Thank you to everyone who came down and supported our cause, it was a 

great way for our Student Leaders to integrate with the public. With your             

support a massive $900 was raised and we sold out of daffodils before we 

even got back to school to set up our stall for students! Luckily we had    

badges left as there were a couple of disappointed students who had 

scraped together their pocket money for some flowers! 



 

 

Welcome to the week 8 newsletter. We have a very busy couple of weeks left of term with the annual Faction    

Carnival on our doorstep, Country Week and the year 5/6 camp.  

A HUGE congratulations to all the teams that made the grand final last weekend, what a wonderful                      

representation of our sporting community. An even bigger congratulations to our winners, the League Football 

side, Junior Hockey team and Junior Football team.  

School Development Day yesterday was a day of learning as staff were engaged in discovering more about the       

Elastik program. This is a way of monitoring student academic progress from assessments such as NAPLAN,             

ON-Entry and PAT testing. The feedback was positive and the staff are looking forward to integrating this tool into 

their forward planning and mapping. We also completed the online Culturally Responsive Pedagogy professional   

learning, this is the first of a series of professional learning that staff will be engaging in with Aboriginal Education 

(DoE). 

The Newdegate Field Day sounds like a big hit with our students who attended. At Breakfast Club this morning the 

highlight shared with Mrs Mills was the ‘Mullet competition’, which some of our students were the successful                 

winners of scoring cash that they were very impressed with! I have been told the weather for Newdegate Field 

Day is always challenging and over the last two days it has certainly been proven correct with the change in 

weather. I hope all that attended enjoyed their day/s. 

LGDHS has signed up to be a part of the Resilience Project for 2025. This initiative will compliment our newly formed 

Wellbeing Committee and Respectful Relations committee and we look forward to the collaboration of the three 

areas. Stay tuned for more information in future newsletters. 

 Safety around schools 

The rush to drop off and pick up children can sometimes cause hasty and unsafe decisions around traffic. 

• Remember to check that children are buckled up before moving the car and stick to the 40km/h speed limit 

in school zones.  

• Be aware of and always give way to buses pulling out. 

• Always park and drive legally in and around schools. 

• Avoid dangerous manoeuvres such as U-turns and three-point turns. 

• Always give way to pedestrians particularly when entering and leaving driveways. 

• Drop your children off and pick them up on the school side of the road in your school’s designated drop off 

and pick up area. Calling out to children from across the road is dangerous – they may run to you without 

checking for traffic. 

• The safest place for children to get out of the car is on the kerb side of the road, away from passing traffic. 

 

A reminder regarding Voluntary Contributions, if you are unsure if you have paid them yet, feel free to contact the 

office. These payments provide additional learning opportunities and resources for your child/children. 

As of the end of August  admin has received 93% from Kindergarten, 91% from Pre-Primary, 76% from the Year 1-6 

cohort, 47.63% from the Year 7-10 cohort, 53% of Year 7-10 Electives and 87% from the Year 12 cohort. 

 
The next newsletter Kerrianne will be on long service leave, trekking her way through Tasmania, therefore  she 

would like to take the opportunity to wish you all a wonderful holiday break and thank you for all your                         

contributions to the school over Term 3. Take care and look forward to seeing you all at the many celebrations 

that Term 4 has in store for us.  

 

Kind Regards,  

Administration Team 
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Message from the Administration Team 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

P & C Update: Nikki Lewis 

Canteen Roster Term 3 

Dear LGDHS Community, 

 

I am excited to announce that our P&C will be 

contributing $13,000 towards the purchase of new 

motorised outdoor blinds for around the new           

pre-primary building. 

 

It is because of many contributions from all sorts of 

fundraising, including Rabobank catering at 

Newdegate Field Day this week that make these 

types of donations possible.  

 

Thanks again to Amanda Trevenen for                               

coordinating and to all the parents and the                  

students in year 8 and 10 who assisted in preparing 

platters of delicious food.  

 
Canteen update 

No canteen Monday 9th September - Faction 

Jumps Day 
Faction Athletics Carnival Lunches 

Ordering is now open in the Flexischools app for 

lunches at the Faction Athletics Carnival on 

Wednesday 11 September. 

Mrs G Catering is making lunches for students, staff, 

volunteers and spectators who want to order 

lunch. 

Please place orders for your family under one 

name and orders will be packed together and           

delivered to your child/rens faction seating area at 

lunchtime. 

Ordering cuts off at 8am Monday 9 September. 

Without volunteers our P&C wouldn’t be able to run 

canteen each week, have a uniform shop or raise 

funds to assist our school in so many ways. 

Please try and help wherever you can to help our 

P&C and school thrive. 

Best wishes, 

Nikki Lewis | P & C President 

09/09/2024 Jumps Day - No Canteen Jumps Day - No Canteen Jumps Day - No Canteen 

16/09/202 Jihee Jones Courtney Withnell Amy Elefsen 
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Message from the Chaplain: Brodie Simmons 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

 

Hello everyone! 

The term seems to be flying by as we get closer to the end of the year. The last few weeks 

has seen an increase in students accessing the Chaplain service. During talks with                        

students, we navigate a range of issues and I endeavour to teach some useful skills such as 

breathing and grounding techniques to manage emotions. You may wish to try some of 

these simple exercises yourself. 

For Breathing: Box breaths Breathe in for 4 seconds, hold for 4 seconds, release for 4              

seconds and then wait for 4 seconds before inhaling again. This simple technique is one of the easiest to                  

remember and it’s great for high emotion times to calm the body and mind. 

For Grounding: Name 5 Take a minute to name 5 things you can see, 4 that you can hear, 3 that you can feel, 2 

that you can smell and 1 thing that you can taste. This technique is useful for lowering stress and anxiety. 

Christmas Shoeboxes It’s the time of year for Operation Christmas Child. For those of you who have not heard 

about this wonderful initiative, it involves packing and sending gifts in shoeboxes to children who may never have 

received a gift before. The shoeboxes can be packed with a variety of items including hygiene items, toys,               

clothing and school supplies for children aged between 2 to 14 years. If you would like to fill a shoebox to send or 

to donate to have one packed and sent on your behalf, please contact me at the school or go to https://

occ.samaritanspurse.org.au/ for more information. 

It's also time for the students to showcase their drawing skills, with 2 competitions open. Posters will be around the 

school, so keep your eyes out for them. 

Kind Regards,  

Brodie Simmons | Chaplain 

 

 

 

file://C:/Users/e4017361/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/2QW0BVB7/Art Comp PS_A3 Art Comp Poster_Primary_24.pdf
file://C:/Users/e4017361/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/2QW0BVB7/Art Comp HS_A3 Art Comp Poster_Secondary_24.pdf
https://www.youthcare.org.au/artcomp24primary
https://www.youthcare.org.au/artcomp24secondary
https://occ.samaritanspurse.org.au/
https://occ.samaritanspurse.org.au/
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Financial Assistance for Education: Are you Eligible? 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Calling all Parents! Would you like to have a voice when planning for the future of the school your child  

attends? Are you passionate about promoting our School? If this sounds like you, please contact the 

school to nominate yourself as a parent representative on the School Board.  

 

 

Some of the roles included as a Board Member are: 

• Attend a meeting once or twice a term  

• Review school policies and processes 

• Promote the school in the community 

• Approve contributions and charges 

• Provide advice 

• Code of conduct for students 

• Business and strategic planning 

 

Board Member Wanted 

file://C:/Users/e4017361/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/2QW0BVB7/Saver Plus 2 page A4.pdf


 

 

 

      NEWSLETTER #14 
Lake Grace District High School 

Up to Date with the Year 12 SIDE Students 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

AUSLAN with Mrs Stowers 
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Emergency Relief 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 
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Lake Grace Junior Basketball 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 
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Kulin Basketball Club  

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 



 

 

 


